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7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 
FEBRUARY 22, 1988 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Deputy-Mayor James Singer 
Councilrnernbers J. V. Stone 

Bernard Samples 
Sally Beals 
Jeffrey Siler 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Chief of Police William Lickert 

Mr. Kenning advised that the Wilmington Pike Task Force has 
requested that water detention and/or retention be included in 
the engineering study for the Wilmington Pike improvement. This 
is estimated to cost the City of Centerville an additional 
$4,000.00. 

Mayor Heintz updated Council on the Wilmington Pike Task 
Force Committee Meeting she attended this date. More statistics 
are being compiled for an alignment decision the later part of 
March, 1988. She has suggested an additional alternate "D" 
terminating Wilmington Pike at State Route 725, if a concurrence 
cannot be reached with another alternative. 

Mayor Heintz reviewed for Council a Meeting she recently 
attended of the Solid waste Advisory Committee relative to the 
Administrative Order filed involving the Cardington Road Sanitary 
Landfill site, during which a PRP Agreement was discussed. 

Chief Lickert outlined innovative ideas and programs 
initiated by the Centerville Police Department. The department 
continues to hire the best people and to supply the best 
education. Chief Lickert reviewed the accreditation process and 
the City's status in achieving this recognition. The process 
will be completed by March 15, with accreditation corning July 7, 
1988. Discussion followed concerning policies being established 
in the police department including physical fitness, exercise 
programs, etc. 

Chief Lickert advised that the radio system in the police 
department is in place, small details are being worked out. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed a memo prepared by Chief Lickert 
detailing problems being experienced with the filing system 
currently being installed in the police department. It has been 
determined that this system will not adequately satisfy the 
needs. The supplier of this system has offered to take back the 
system being installed and replace it with a Lektriever which 
will satisfy the needs in the police department; this adjustment 
will cost the City an additional $7,524.05. Council concurred 
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that the necessary legislation be prepared to effect this change. 
Chief Lickert reviewed the performance of the Volvo cruisers 

since their purchase and compared them with other vehicles 
operated by the police department. 

Chief Lickert explained an Agreement currently being 
explored by area police departments referred to CANE (Combined 
Agencies against Narcotics Enforcement). 

Mr. Kenning brought attention to a request received from 
several parents through the P.T.O. Board that additional lighting 
be provided at the entrance into the Centerville High School. 
The cost to the City of Centerville would be approximately 
$300.00 to $400.00 per year. Council concurred with this 
proposal. 

Mayor Heintz briefed Council on a recent Meeting she 
attended concerning Washington Township's proposal to purchase 
the South Suburban YMCA facility. This matter will be further 
discussed during the Joint Meeting scheduled on March 10 between 
the Centerville City Council, Washington Township Trustees and 
the Centerville City Schools Board of Education. 
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Marilyn J. McLaughlin 
Clerk of Council 


